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New Project Brings the Hand Mansion 
Dining Room Table to Life  
By Pamela Stoner, Board of Trustees, Rock Ford Foundation 
 

With the opening of the 2022 tour season, Historic Rock Ford 
staff and volunteers have focused attention on the dining 
room with a new project designed to help bring to life the 
skills and labor of many unsung early American cooks and 
the elaborate meals they prepared for wealthy families like 
the Hands.  
 

Each month, an array of faux food items, handcrafted of 
museum safe materials, will be displayed on the Hand family 
table. The various dishes represented will be recreations of 
Rock Ford period recipes chosen to reflect the regional and 
seasonal availability of ingredients, the family’s cultural 
traditions, and their socio-economic status. 
 

Guests may find that foods prepared precisely according to a period recipe and 
cooked at the hearth can be very surprising. Modern preferences, cooking 
techniques, and preconceptions can lead us to expect a dish to look or taste a 
certain way so we rely upon the skills of our modern Rock Ford hearth cooks to 
prepare actual period recipes in an effort to more authentically recreate foods in 
faux form for our display. 
 

There are no known records to indicate just who was cooking in the circa 1794-
1810 Rock Ford kitchen or whether the cook was free or bound. Very little is also 
known about the dining practices of the Hand family but primary period sources 
provide clues. Published cookery books were available in early America but a 
handwritten household journal belonging to Sarah Yeates has been particularly 
helpful in determining the types of dishes the Hands may have eaten since Mrs. 
Yeates was a close relative and peer of the Hand family. The original book is in 
the collection of Landis Valley Village & Farm Museum and is currently on 
display in its visitors center. 
 

In addition to recipes, Sarah Yeates wrote-out suggestions for entire menus 
similar to those included in period cookbooks. Menus were organized by month 
and accompanied by diagrams showing the well-ordered placement of each dish 
on the table. Like today, the appearance of food held great importance 
and, along with instructions on table layout, there were often 
suggestions about the way food was to be garnished and presented.  
 
Unfortunately, a typical cook in a house like Rock Ford never sat down 
in the dining room to enjoy the food they prepared. Their creations 
lasted only as long as the length of one meal with not so much as a 
picture to record them. Their work was never ending but, thanks to the 
durability of modern art supplies, our faux versions may survive for 
years! 

Realistic faux foods recreating 18th century dishes such as Lemon 
Cheesecakes (middle) and Cabbage Pudding (bottom) adorn the dining 
room table in the Hand Mansion. 
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2021-22 Membership Appeal 

Historic Rock Ford would like to thank the following individuals and organizations who became new 
members or who renewed their memberships from November 1, 2021 to May 15, 2022. This list will be 
updated in future newsletters.  

General Edward Hand Society ($10000) 
Anne D. Gardner 
 
Katherine Hand Society ($5000) 
Thomas Hills Cook 
Dorothy Mowery Smith 
Donald & Elizabeth Steckler 
 
Jasper Yeates Society ($1000) 
Peter & Millicent Christie 
Dr. and Mrs. John W. Gareis 
Edith May 
Clark McSparren, Jr. 
Thomas & Georgina Russo 
Samuel & Laura Slaymaker 
 

Edward Shippen Society ($500) 
Alan & Susan Andersen 
Donna Arment 
Jane Eastman  
Robert & Carol Falk 
Hilary Grant 
James & Lisa High  
S. Dale & Sadie High  
Caroline Nunan Hill 
Robert & Patricia Pontz 
Robert & Deborah Smith 
Beverly R. Steinman 
Daniel Strickler, Jr. & Ellen Strickler 
Timothy & Cynthia Trussell 
 

George Ross Society ($250) 
Mary Ellen Bachman 
Gary & Nancy Bennett 
Michael & Barbara Brown 
Jill Edwards 
Thomas G. Englert 
Scott & Paulette Goldman 
Dennis & Betty Jo Grimm 
Robert & Linda Groff 
Christina Hausner 
Gary & Debbi Langmuir 
Dana Lewis 
George Mann 
Joel Marc Mumma 
Scott Nestle & Margi Bowers 
Bonnie Nolt 
Jay & Linda Shannon 
Bonnie Sowers 
John & Pamela Stoner 
Stephen Trapnell 
Dave & Micke Trussell 
 

Patron ($100) 
Marguerite S.V. Adams 
Kathleen Ashworth 
Cynthia Biechler 
Ronald & Lori Black 
John & A. Joanne Bowman 
Ellen Brinton 
Susan Broomell 
Ann Carter 
Forrest & Kay Collier 

Patron (cont.) 
Jim & Darlene Corrigan 
Michael Cusack 
Ray & Carol Dennis 
Gayle Despard 
Wendy Dietrich 
Richard & Charlotte Drennen 
Richard & Sylvia Drennen 
Harold & Ellen Eager 
John Frymyer & Cara Boring 
Dr. Wendell Funk 
Lisa Garner 
Thomas Gehr 
Marjorie Gerhardt 
Douglas & Gail Gibson 
Joseph & Elizabeth Gibson 
Nick Gould Photography  
Edgar L. Grove 
Stephen & Shelly Gunzenhauser 
Lisa Haldy 
Harold & H. Christine Hand  
Robert Hershey 
Horst Insurance 
Mark & Glenda Jardel 
R. Bruce & Kristen Jenkins 
Tim and Brenda Kauffman 
Tom & Sharon Kennedy 
Nancy J. Koch 
James & Stephanie Landis 
Dr. & Mrs. C. Darrell Lane 
John & Karen Lyter 
Kathi Markley 
Russell & Lisa Mullen 
David & Katharine Parse 
Sally Patterson 
Ron & Judy Peters 
Alice Peterson 
Mark & Michelle Pieters 
Herbert & Joanne Poole 
Eric & Frances Rebert 
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Roschel 
Patti Rottmund 
Sandra Scheffey 
Charles Schroeder 
Jay N. Schroeder, III 
Lee Sheaf 
Leo & Ginger Shelley 
Patricia Spotts 
Arlene Golden Stewart 
Mark Walters 
Douglas & Linda Weidman 
James Wentz & Thomas Whalen 
Nikitas & Diana Zervanos 
 
Business/Photographer ($85) 
Beth Cardwell Photography 
Ashley Christ Photography 
Melissa Engle Photography 
Eye Journey Photographic Art 
Lauren Fisher Photography 
Regina Gutierrez Photography 
Hannah Elizabeth Photography 
Nicola Herring Photography 
 

Business/Photographer (cont.) 
Janae Rose Photography 
Heather A. Johnson Photography 
Jordan Leigh Photography 
Leslie Ann Photography  
Jessica Lupold 
Kevin Lynn Video 
Kate Martin Photography  
Erica McBride Photography 
Portrait Stories, LLC 
Annie Sharp Photography 
Michael Sheely Photography 
Stephanie Lynne Photography 
Tanya Stewart Photography 
 
Family ($75) 
James R. Adams 
Frank & Faith Bernard 
Thomas D. Bowen, Jr. 
C. John Bryer 
Rosemary Coverly & Kent Strickler 
Corey Craver & Heather Tennies 
Johanna Dawson 
Sheila Eckman 
William & Judith Geil 
John & Barbara Graeter 
Edward J. Hand 
Robert & Louise Harman 
James & Alace Humphreville 
JoAnne Kerst 
Penny Kulp 
Richard & Lynda Levengood 
Sheila Martin 
Mary McClure 
Joseph & Stephanie Miller 
Helen Pinder 
William & Joanne Quain 
Patti Rottmund 
Karl & Betty Salmon 
Philip & Luann Scribani 
Robert & Marylou Simons 
Wayne & Carol Strasbaugh 
Philip & Beth Wade 
Leonard & Mary Cae Williams 
Michele Williams 
David Zimmerman 
 
Individual ($50) 
Mary Anne Aichele 
Nancy Aronson 
Cynthia Charles-Eder 
S. Kendrick Eshleman, III, M.D. 
Kary Connolly 
Margarette Darby 
Cynthia Forry 
Andree Goldman 
Larry Greenawalt 
Vernon Gunnion 
Nancy Hamme 
Pamela Haver 
Debbie Houck 
Margaret Jenne 
Mary Ellen Kopetz 
John Krill 
 

Individual (cont.) 

Barbara Lane 
Susan McMullen 
Elizabeth Miller 
Linda Myers 
Lydia Pease 
Nathan Pease 
Margaret Perella 
Dorothy Pesarchik 
Timothy Raezer 
Marilyn Robbins 
Elyse Rogers 
Laura Schramm 
Ellen Simpson 
Ellen Strock 
Deborah Strubel 
Margaret Tassia 
Nancy Wiker 
Rebecca Williams 
Jeff Wolgemuth 
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Tree Donors and Dedications 
Thank you to the following donors who donated maple trees to Historic Rock Ford. 

David L. and Kathleen B. Ashworth 

In Honor of Our Parents, Children and Grandchildren 

 

Thomas G. Englert 

In Honor of David J. Englert and Suzy S. Englert 

 

The Gibson Family 

In Memory of John M. Gibson 

 

Dan and Barbara Gillis 

In Memory of Mr. and Mrs. Edward F. Jaeger 

 

Dennis and Betty Jo Grimm 

 

Brenda Kauffman 

In Honor of Tim Kauffman for Our 51st Anniversary 

Edith Z. May 
 

Georgette Sahm and Beth Cardwell 
In Memory of Mary Sahm 

 

Kenneth and Margaret Shaffer 
In Memory of Our Grandson, Peyton Alkire 

3/12/2007-1/18/2021 
 

Lee and Nancy Sheaf 
Dedicated to Our Granddaughters,  

Josephine and Eden 
 

Samuel and Laura Slaymaker 
In Memory of Samuel C. Slaymaker, II and  

Martha F. Slaymaker 
 

Stephen W. Trapnell 
In Memory of Ann Taylor,  

Former Rock Ford Manager 

Historic Rock Ford Acquires Important New Collection Items 
By Samuel C. Slaymaker, Executive Director 
 

Thanks to the generous support of Historic Rock Ford Member and Volunteer Thomas G. Englert, our museum was able to 
purchase four items at the auction of the William K. du Pont Estate “Important Americana from Rocky Hill” that was held 
at Sotheby’s in New York on January 22-23, 2022. According to the auction catalog, “Over the course of decades, William 
K. du Pont assembled a collection that is entirely unique in character and importance, comprising some of the best 
examples of Americana ever to appear at auction.” The items were selected by our Collections Committee based on both 
their rarity and their ability to fit well into Historic Rock Ford’s existing collection and its use in interpreting everyday life 
here during the Hand era: 

1. “Very Fine Wrought Iron Cabbage Cutter, probably southeastern PA, dated 1776.” Features etched initials and jumping 
horse; 

2. Two very fine and rare brass inlaid wrought iron strainers, southeastern PA, one dated 1792 and depicting a man with a 
rifle; and 

3. Rare American walnut slide-lid box, probably southeastern PA, filled with period children’s building blocks 
(approximately 181 pieces). Circa 1800.      

1 

2 
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The Rock Ford Foundation is a  
501(c)(3) not-for-profit tax-exempt 
corporation incorporated within the  
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania on  

May 22, 1958.  
 

The Foundation is supported by  
admissions, gifts, grants, earned  

income from barn rentals, museum 
memberships, fundraising events, 

and bequests. 

Historic Rock Ford acknowledges and thanks our 2022 Season Sponsors for their generous 
support:  

Lead Sponsors: Thomas G. Englert and  

The Pennsylvania Historical and  Museum Commission 

Supporting Sponsor: Rhoads Energy  

 

Historic Rock Ford, an Educational Improvement Organization,  

sincerely thanks Fulton Forward and UGI for their generous support of 
our school programming.  

PHMC grant awarded to Historic Rock Ford 

Historic Rock Ford is pleased to announce that it was awarded a 
General Operating Support Grant in the amount of $4,000 from the 
Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission, a state agency 
funded by the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. These funds are used to 
support educational programs and general museum operations. The PHMC awards 
General Operating Support grants on a competitive basis to eligible museums and 
historic sites throughout the Commonwealth on an annual basis. 

Special Exhibit opens June 1 in the Snyder Gallery 
Long Rifles of the American Revolution: How Lancaster 
County Craftsmen Helped Win the War opens June 1 in 
the Snyder Gallery. This special exhibit runs through 
October 30 and features approximately 35 Revolutionary 
War-era long rifles accompanied by storyboards, maps, 
illustrations and other artifacts to place the items in their 
proper historical context. This exhibit marks the first 
occasion that these weapons have been brought together in 
a single exhibition. “Exhibit Only” tickets may be 
purchased at rockford.yapsody.com. Admission is free to 
current members of the Rock Ford Foundation. Simply 
select the date that you would like to visit and choose “Rock Ford Member” as the ticket 
option. Thank you to our Founding Sponsor, the Richard C. von Hess Foundation, and 
our Bronze Sponsor, Thomas G. Englert, for their support. 


